
CITY OF NEW YORK 

MAYOR’S OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET 

NOTICE OF A PUBLIC HEARING 

RELATED TO  

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT FUNDING FROM THE 

NEW YORK STATE OFFICE OF COMMUNITY RENEWAL 

 

TO ALL AGENCIES, COMMUNITY BOARDS, GROUPS, AND PERSONS: 
 
The City of New York (the City) will hold a public hearing on Thursday, July 18, 2024 at 6:00PM at 120 
Broadway, Lower Concourse, New York, NY 10271 for the purpose of hearing public comments on the City’s 

current Community Development Block Grant – CARES Act (CDBG-CV) projects:  

Grant Number: 4100CVPS18-21  
Grant Amount: $3,997,840 
Project Titles: Geriatric Mental Health Services and Furnishings for Formerly Homeless Households 

The CDBG-CV program is administered by the New York State Office of  Community Renewal (OCR), and 
provides resources to eligible local governments for housing, economic development, public facilities, public 
infrastructure, and planning activities, with the principal purpose of benefitting low- and moderate-income 
persons. The hearing will provide further information about the progress of the ongoing CDBG-CV project. 

Comments related to the effectiveness of administration of the CDBG-CV project will also be received at this 
time.  

The hearing is being conducted pursuant to Section 570.486, Subpart I of the U.S. Code of Federal Regulations 
and in compliance with the requirements of the Housing and Community Development Act of 1974, as amended. 

The hearing location is accessible to persons with disabilities. If special accommodations are needed for persons 
with disabilities, those with hearing impairments, or those in need of translation from English, those individuals 
should contact CDBGComments@omb.nyc.gov at least three days in advance of the hearing date to allow for 
necessary arrangements. Written comments will also be accepted until August 2, 2024. Comments may be 

submitted to Julie Freeman, Senior Assistant Director, New York City Office of Management and Budget, 255 
Greenwich Street, 8th Floor, New York, NY 10007, or by email to CDBGComments@omb.nyc.gov. 

City of New York:  Jacques Jiha, Ph.D., Director, Mayor’s Office of Management and Budget 
 

Date:  July 10, 2024 
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